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Thank you, Mr. Chairmen.

I thank the Co-Chairs for their work, for convening this session of the Informal Plenary and their offer of a non-paper on the way forward on mandate review. My government maintains that it is very important to continue focusing on reform and particularly mandate review. We place great importance on achieving tangible results in mandate review on all mandates that originated at least five years ago – not just the small percentage of mandates currently before the working group.

We look forward to consultations in this body on a speedy path forward to review all such mandates in order to fulfill the obligations placed upon us in the Outcome Document and as adopted by world leaders as our colleagues return from their well-deserved holidays next week.

Mr. Chairmen, as you know, there is no basis in the Outcome Document for limiting the scope of our review of mandates older than five years to only those that have not been renewed. We have consistently maintained that in order for this exercise to have any practical effect, it is incumbent upon us to review all active mandates that are older than five years. We therefore welcome the Co-Chairs effort to move the focus of our work into the second phase of the review.

The United States looks forward to working with the Co-Chairs and other Member States on this important exercise for the betterment of the United Nations.

